Powell’s Valley Water District

31 ADAMS RIDGE ROAD e P.O. BOX 550 @ CLAY CITY, KENTUCKY 40312 e 606 663-5870
THIS INSTITUTION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER AND PROVIDER

The Powell’s Valley Water District Board of Commissioners held their regular monthly meeting at the
district office located 31 Adams Ridge Rd on Monday September 11, 2023 at 9:00 am.

Superintendent Kendell Knox, Commissioner Babe Howard, Bookkeeper Ashley Hood, Randy Ledford,
Chairman Stephen Everman, Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore.

Bookkeeper Ashley Hood presented August 2023 water financial information and the August 2023
minutes for review. Motion was made to accept the August 2023 water financial information and August
2023 minutes by Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore, second Commissioner Babe Howard.

Bookkeeper Ashley Hood presented the August 2023 sewer financial information for review. Motion was
made to accept the August 2023 sewer financial information Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore,
second Chairman Ronald Everman.

Bookkeeper Ashley Hood stated she just received a letter for Commissioner terms from Beechfork.
Stated terms will end in December from here on out.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated the Board of Commissioners would need to choose whether or not
to keep Gary Baker as a Commissioner for Beechfork on behalf of Powell’s Valley Water District that he
is ill at the moment. Board of Commissioners agreed to keep Gary Baker as long as we can and will keep
names in mind for future reference.

Randy Ledford stated we needed to hire someone for field labor. Sam Bolin was next on the list to hire
in. Board of Commissioners agreed to start him out at $15.00 an hour, will start getting benefits after 6-
month probation. Bookkeeper Ashley Hood stated she would call him and see if he could come by the
office to talk about the position.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated there would be a sewer extension up at Summit and Clover Valley.
At this time there is still no water extensions.

With no other business Chairman Ronald Everman adjourned the meeting.



